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VPD Report Number: 22-008065 Date/Time Occurred: 1-31-22/ 0940 hrs.  

Type of Incident: Commercial Burglary Location: 4200 block of South Mooney 

 

  

 

Name of Business (if applicable): 

Target  

 

 

 

 

Suspect:  Age: Arrested: 

1. Redfearn, Gary  40  Yes     

2.       

 

 

 

 

              

 

   

 

 

 

  

Details: On 1/31/22 at 9:40 a.m. the Target on south Mooney Blvd. in the City of Visalia was burglarized, and a large 

amount of electronics were taken.  On 2/2/22 an additional burglary occurred at the Target located in the City of Tulare.  

During the investigation, detectives from the Visalia Police Department Property Crimes Unit were able to identify 

Suspect Gary Redfearn (40), from Bakersfield, as the suspect.  Redfearn is on Post Release Community Supervision 

(PRCS) out of Kern County for burglary.  

 

An arrest warrant was authorized and on 2/16/22, Detectives from the Visalia Police Department Property Crimes Unit, 

Kern County Probation Department, and Bakersfield Police Department contacted Redfearn at his apartment in 

Bakersfield.  (S) Redfearn was taken into custody without incident. During a search of his apartment, Detectives located 

electronics taken during the two commercial burglaries.   

 

Redfearn was booked into the Tulare County Pre-Trial Facility on two counts of commercial burglary.     

 

   Arresting / Investigating Officer: Property Crimes Unit Supervisor: Sgt. Clay Moffett  
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